Breaking News. NIH Extends Flexibilitiesfor Registration and
Reporting of Resear ch Results

A set of policies that would affect NIH-funded basic experimental studies with humans, opposed by
APS, has been delayed another two years.

Several years ago, NIH announced an expanded definition of clinical trials that newly encompassed
basic research with humans while introducing new policies affecting registration, results reporting, and
other components of the scientific process for this research area. Although APS is supportive of research
registration and transparent reporting, APS and other behavioral science groups criticized the specific
NIH policies, arguing that they were poorly designed for psychological science and related fields.

In partial response to these criticisms, NIH announced a period of flexibility for aspects of registration
and reporting that was set to expire later thisyear. A new NIH notice (NOT-OD-21-088), however,
dated March 23, extends this period of flexibility through September 24, 2023.

Although APS continues to urge NIH to not classify behavioral research as clinical trials, this extended
flexibility period will enable APS membersto continue to register and report in places that they deem
best for their work. As always, however, APS recommends that scientists read these policies carefully


https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-21-088.html

and consult with a program officer at all stages of the grant process.
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